
Runway 
Incursion

Parachuting  
Operations - 

Runway Incursion

172.11.1.2 Safety 
Alerts

LEG

MOS

139.23 Low-Visibility  
Operations

LEG

MOS

139.14 Control of 
Airside Access and  

Vehicle Control

LEG

MOS

139.9.105 Stop bars

LEG

MOS

139.9 Visual aids 
provided by 

aerodrome lighting

LEG

MOS

139.8 Visual Aids provided 
by Aerodrome markings,  
markers, signals, signs,  
wind direction indicators  

etc

LEG

MOS

139.6.42 Taxiway 
sight distance

LEG

MOS

139.6 Aerodrome 
planning, design and  

maintenance - Physical  
characteristic of movem…

LEG

MOS

139.5 Aerodrome 
Information for the 

AIP and the 
Aerodrome Manual

LEG

MOS

91.365 Taxiing or 
towing on movement 

area of aerodrome

LEG

CASR

91.055 Aircraft not to  
be operated in 

manner that creates a  
hazard

LEG

CASR

Inadequate SA 
whilst approaching  

a protected area

OP

172.11.1.2 Safety 
Alerts

LEG

MOS

172.14.1.2 Telephony 
Procedures

LEG

MOS

172.12.1.6 Clearance 
Readbacks

LEG

MOS

91.11.12 Readback of 
ATC clearances and 

instructions

LEG

MOS

172.12.3 Aerodrome 
Clearances

LEG

MOS

91.2.04 Light or 
projectile signals to  

aircraft on an  
aerodrome or in flight

LEG

MOS

139.9.105 Stop bars

LEG

MOS

91.365 Taxiing or 
towing on movement 

area of aerodrome

LEG

CASR

91.055 Aircraft not to  
be operated in 

manner that creates a  
hazard

LEG

CASR

FC Believe they have 
been instructed to  

enter the protected  
area (or to take-off) 
when they have not

OP

172.11.1.2 Safety 
Alerts

LEG

MOS

172.14.1.2 Telephony 
Procedures

LEG

MOS

172.12.3 Aerodrome 
Clearances

LEG

MOS

172.12.1.6 Clearance 
Readbacks

LEG

MOS

91.11.12 Readback of 
ATC clearances and 

instructions

LEG

MOS

172.10.13 Separation  
Standards—
Aerodrome

LEG

MOS

139.9.105 Stop bars

LEG

MOS

91.365 Taxiing or 
towing on movement 

area of aerodrome

LEG

CASR

91.055 Aircraft not to  
be operated in 

manner that creates a  
hazard

LEG

CASR

ATC issues incorrect 
or incomplete 

instruction to enter  
the protected area

OP

172.11.1.2 Safety 
Alerts

LEG

MOS

172.14.1.2 Telephony 
Procedures

LEG

MOS

172.12.3 Aerodrome 
Clearances

LEG

MOS

172.12.1.6 Clearance 
Readbacks

LEG

MOS

91.11.12 Readback of 
ATC clearances and 

instructions

LEG

MOS

139.9.105 Stop bars

LEG

MOS

139.23 Low-Visibility  
Operations

LEG

MOS

139.9 Visual aids 
provided by 

aerodrome lighting

LEG

MOS

139.8 (Division 3)  
Runway Markers

LEG

MOS

139.5 Aerodrome 
Information for the 

AIP and the 
Aerodrome Manual

LEG

MOS

91.340 Right of way 
rules for take-off and  

landing

LEG

CASR

91.330 Right of way 
rules

LEG

CASR

91.325  Basic rule

LEG

CASR

91.055 Aircraft not to  
be operated in 

manner that creates a  
hazard

LEG

CASR

Operational - Flight  
Crew operating 

(taxi, take off, land)  
on incorrect 

movement area

172.11.1.2 Safety 
Alerts

LEG

MOS

172.14.1.2 Telephony 
Procedures

LEG

MOS

172.12.1.6 Clearance 
Readbacks

LEG

MOS

91.11.12 Readback of 
ATC clearances and 

instructions

LEG

MOS

91.2.04 Light or 
projectile signals to  

aircraft on an 
aerodrome or in flight

LEG

MOS

91.340 Right of way 
rules for take-off and  

landing

LEG

CASR

91.330 Right of way 
rules

LEG

CASR

91.325  Basic rule

LEG

CASR

91.055 Aircraft not to 
be operated in 

manner that creates a  
hazard

LEG

CASR

Flight Crew land 
without clearance  

(forgotten or 
mistaken)

OP

172.11.1.2 Safety 
Alerts

LEG

MOS

172.14.1.2 Telephony 
Procedures

LEG

MOS

172.12.1.6 Clearance 
Readbacks

LEG

MOS

91.11.12 Readback of 
ATC clearances and 

instructions

LEG

MOS

91.365 Taxiing or 
towing on movement 

area of aerodrome

LEG

CASR

91.340 Right of way 
rules for take-off and  

landing

LEG

CASR

91.330 Right of way 
rules

LEG

CASR

91.325  Basic rule

LEG

CASR

91.055 Aircraft not to 
be operated in 

manner that creates a  
hazard

LEG

CASR

ATC issues take-
off/landing 

clearance in error

OP

Part 105 (Parachuting  
from Aircraft) Manual 
of Standards Chapter 

5 5.43 Parachuting  
training 

organisation—safety 
management system

LEG

MOS

-

172.11.1.2 Safety 
Alerts

LEG

MOS

91.675 Pilot in  
command to report 

hazards to air  
navigation

LEG

CASR

Division 3.3 Control of  
airside areas and 
zones—physical 

security

LEG

Other incursion -  
e.g. Unauthorised  

prescence 
(persons/animals/f
od) on aerodrome 

139.9 Visual aids 
provided by 

aerodrome lighting

LEG

MOS

139.8 Visual Aids 
provided by 

Aerodrome markings,  
markers, signals,  

signs, wind direction  
indicators etc

LEG

MOS

139.6 Aerodrome 
planning, design and  

maintenance - Physical  
characteristic of movem…

LEG

MOS

91.21.07 VFR aircraft 
in Class E or G 

airspace — prescribed 
reports

LEG

MOS

91.21.06 IFR aircraft 
in Class G airspace —

prescribed reports

LEG

MOS

91.21.04 CTAF 
prescribed broadcasts

LEG

MOS

91.630 Use of radio—
broadcasts and 

reports

LEG

CASR

91.340 Right of way 
rules for take-off and  

landing

LEG

CASR

91.330 Right of way 
rules

LEG

CASR

91.325  Basic rule

LEG

CASR

91.055 Aircraft not to 
be operated in 

manner that creates a  
hazard

LEG

CASR

Activity at 
uncontrolled 
aerodromes

OP

21.029A Type acceptance 
certificate for imported 
aircraft certificated by 

national aviation authority  
of recognised country

LEG

CASR

90.135 Emergency 
exits

LEG

CASR

91.545 Seating for 
persons on aircraft

LEG

CASR

139.6 Aerodrome 
planning, design and  

maintenance - Physical 
characteristic of movem…

LEG

MOS

139.100 Emergency 
preparedness and 

aerodrome 
emergency plans

LEG

CASR

139.H Aerodrome 
rescue and 

firefighting services

LEG

MOS

172.11.1.2 Safety 
Alerts

LEG

MOS

Part 105 (Parachuting  
from Aircraft) Manual 
of Standards Chapter 
5 5.43 Parachuting  

training 
organisation—safety 
management system

LEG

MOS

-

105.070  Additional 
obligations applying  

to parachute 
operators

LEG

CASR

-

Collision on Runway 
resulting in fatalities


